MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING
PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD
TOWN OF CHINO VALLEY

JULY 19, 2018
4:00 P.M.

The Parks and Recreation Advisory Board of the Town of Chino Valley met for a Regular Meeting in the Chino
Valley Council Conference Room, located at 202 N. State Route 89, Chino Valley, Arizona.

1) CALL TO ORDER

Chair Todd League called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m.

2) ROLL CALL

Present:  Todd League, Chair; Carrie Barnes, Board Member:; Diego Mendez, Board Member;
Richard Coleman, Board Member; Bea Coons, Board Member; Debbe Hacke, Board
Member

Absent:  Donna Armstrong, Board Member

Staff Recreation Lead Dallas Gray; Recreation Coordinator Hailey Byrd; Lead Parks Maintenance
Present: ~ Worker Carlos Meadmore

3) APPROVAL OF MINUTES

a) Consideration and possible action to accept the June 5, 2018, meeting minutes.

MOVED by Board Member Carrie Barnes, seconded by Board Member Debbe Hacke to approve the
June 5, 2018 meeting minutes.

AYE: Chair Todd League, Board Member Carrie Barnes, Board Member Diego Mendez, Board
Member Richard Coleman, Board Member Bea Coons, Board Member Debbe Hacke

PASSED - Unanimously

4) PARKS & RECREATION MANAGER'S REPORT

Dallas Gray stated that the water heater at the Aquatics Center is under warranty but no
representatives are reachable to service it. They are working around it, starting one pump at a time.

5) COMMITTEE CHAIR REPORT
a) Committee Chair - Todd League

b) Recreation Committee - Donna Armstrong

Minutes—Parks & Recreation Advisory Board July 19, 2018 Page 1



Boardmember Coleman stated they are looking into a Grant for a Dog Park.

c) Aquatics Committee - Carrie Barnes

Boardmember Barnes reported that attendance is up over last year, but is being affected by the storms.

d) Parks & Trails -

Boardmember Coleman reported that heavy rains are causing some erosion. Not too bad yet, but
some are deteriorating. There is a culvert out by Road 2 North that is getting pretty eroded.
Need a sign for Peavine Trail by Road 2 North.

e) Finance Committee -

6) CALL TO THE PUBLIC

Call to the Public is an opportunity for the public to address the Board concerning a subject that is not
on the agenda. Public comment is encouraged. Individuals are limited to speak for three (3) minutes.
The total time for Call to the Public may be up to 15 minutes per meeting. Board action taken as a
result of public comment will be limited to directing staff to study the matter, scheduling the matter for
Jurther consideration and decision at a later date, or responding to criticism.

7) CORRESPONDENCE
8) OLD BUSINESS
a) Discussion and possible action regarding Mud Run.

Boardmembers discussed the following:

e They drove the Mud Run course;

e As of now, there are 42 registrations. It jumps every day;

e Made a list of items needed: more duct tape and pvc pipe to work the sprinklers and an area to
hydrate and shower;

e Need water at east end. Maybe put up misters for the pop-ups as the old pipe is not functional;

e Need to duct tape participants’ shoes so they don’t lose them in the mud. Last year they went
through 10 rolls;

e Donations: last year Mike Best donated $100; Olsen’s Grain provided at least 25 bales of straw
for the crawl and cord to hold together obstacle;

e Family Medical: Carmen Jaramillo will be on board to be the medic;

o Affinity RV will be bringing an RV for employees and Medic. Will need to check on a
generator for that;

e Other contributors to be contacted: Lions, Tractor Supply, and Alvarez Tire;

e APS will provide bags, and they will be plastic that we can write on with a sharpie;

e Banners are ready and print is ready as well;

e All coupons are active and ready;

e Entry fee is $37.50 and this price has not changed in years. May need to change it next year.

e Event starts at 8:00 and should be done around noon;

o Bottles with Town logo will cost $445 for 500 bottles. These are being ordered soon;
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